ACTION POINTS FROM CEDARS PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP – 11.6.13
Attendance at the Meeting:  JE (Chairperson); Deborah Revell DR (Practice Manager); Dr Stephanie de Giorgio SDG(GP Partner); KS; JN; JF; MH; JL; DS; JG; SF; AG;
Apologies: RT; DT; PB; AT; CO (Practice Nurse); JS (Receptionist)





	Serial 
	Title
	Description
	Who is responsible
	Target
Date
	Remarks

	1.
	Matters Arising from last meeting
	4 members have resigned from the group due to personal and other commitment reasons.  We thank them for their input and wish them well for the future.  These members are: NS; SB; RH; PH.
Minutes from last meeting held 12.11.13 were discussed and agreed.


	
	
	

	2.
	
	Hospital Folder: Information for what to expect on admission, your stay in hospital and when you are discharged – SB has gathered a lot of information for this folder but due to personal reasons is unable to attend anymore.  Looking for a member to take over the responsibility of this.

Christmas Tree: KS, JN and JE displayed a tree at the ‘Tree Festival’ held at the church in Union Road in December 2013.  They left lots of leaflets next to the tree to promote the Cedars PPG and general information about the practice.  It was agreed that this should be an annual event as it can reach the wider audience.  It was noted that we will need new lights for the tree and JG suggested we ask in our next newsletter for donations of lights and ornaments for the tree as this is a charitable event. Many thanks to the three members who took the time to do this at such short notice. 
Newsletters: At our last meeting it was suggested that we devise a newsletter to be delivered to all households of the practice population in order to raise awareness of the PPG and services the practice offers.  This exercise was started in December 2013 and 7,500 newsletters were generated.  MH asked what the exercise was hoping to achieve – more members, feedback, and involvement of all demographics of the patient population. Members very kindly donated their time to print, fold, place in envelopes and then hand deliver.  This exercise cost the practice £250 to carry out. A very big thank you to all of the members of the PPG who gave their time to carry out this and deliver to all areas, sometimes in adverse weather conditions.

Communication: Responsibilities of group to feedback to patients via newsletters, facebook and sitting in the waiting rooms talking to patients to gather information regarding what they would like to see from the practice or in place – all age groups. Ways to get feedback from younger members of the practice population – create a twitter account, facebook page (we already have this) develop a QR code for smartphones, advertise these on the TV screens in the waiting rooms, noticeboards etc; – group to think of ideas and feedback to other members.

Timings of meetings: JE said he had been approached by a couple of members to request the meetings be held in half-term holiday time and during the day rather than the evening. Consensus was that we should leave the meetings as they are but afternoon meetings can always be added as extras when and where necessary.

Commissioning Locality PPG Meetings: DS and JE attend these on behalf of the Cedars PPG – they are held once a month and DS and JE feedback to the group.  

Patient Questionnaire: Copies of the patient questionnaire were handed to all members – we discussed all questions and the practice was congratulated on such good scores, most of them were above the national benchmark. Praise was given to the receptionists who work very hard and always manage to make the patient feel welcome.
Complaints: SDG discussed the trend of complaints the practice had received over the past 12 months with the PPG members. All complaints are discussed at the practice meetings weekly and then once a year a review of all complaints received during the year are discussed with all partners, practice manager and any other relevant member of staff to learn from them and make changes where necessary.
Care Quality Commission:  All GP practices will receive a visit from a team from the CQC.  The practice will be given 48 hours notice of an impending visit and they will want to speak to members of the PPG.  When we get notification DR will inform all members and make them aware that they may receive a phone call or may want to come to the practice in person on the day of the visit.

Self Help Groups: KR and JN have worked very hard in developing literature and contacting various bodies to start up self help groups here at the Cedars for our patients.  They have met with the practice nurses to discuss diabetes and also are looking at starting a group for carers of patients with dementia, which they have received a lot of interest for.  We need to look at ways to get the word out to patients – KS has devised a very good leaflet which SDG has said it would be good for all of the GP partners to have a supply in their rooms so that they can give to the carer direct when they come in with a dementia patient. We could devise an advert to go on the TV’s in the waiting areas.  KS has set up an email account for the carers group CedarsCarers@yahoo.co.uk and has placed a box in the main waiting area for patients wanting to join the group to complete a form and post in the box, KS and JN will contact patients/carers directly. This is a really good idea and will offer support to the carer who is often the one left behind.
Care.data: There has been a lot in the press about this and from the practice point of view it entails all of your medical records being uploaded – the data will be used for your medical care and research purposes and will not be identifiable – although the information that will be associated to your record is – NHS number, postcode, gender, date of birth. The practice has no authority to stop this,  the decision has to come from the patient.  Opt out forms are available at reception and also on our website for you to download and complete.  Once we are in receipt of your intention to opt out we can code your records accordingly so that it will prevent your records from being uploaded. Our website address is www.cedarssurgery.co.uk 
Out of hours service: When the surgery is closed there is a service in place which is run by local GPs it is called IC24 (Integrated Care) unfortunately the patient cannot access this directly themselves they still have to go through 111 and if they feel it is necessary for a doctor to visit the patient or phone with advice they will pass the call on to them.  

Televisions – Waiting rooms: These are provided to us free of charge but they are sponsored by local businesses, to which we are very grateful – we do have control over who advertises – certain areas we feel are inappropriate for a doctors’ surgery. SDG asked for suggestions from the group as to what they would like to see on the screens.  Access to the practice/doctors was one suggestion. – phone consultations – home visits – inform patients that if they are able bodied to come to the surgery rather than call a doctor out – time taken for this – 4-5 patients could have been seen in the practice.  
Next scheduled meeting is Tuesday 10th June 2014 @ 6.00 p.m.


	PPG Member
DR/SDG/PPG Members

KS/JN
PPG Members
	
	


PAGE  
1
Confidential
Page 1
24/03/2014

